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September 3rd, 2021 

Councillor Gord Perks, 
Chair, Toronto and East York Community Council 
Toronto City Hall 

Queen and Carroll Pedestrian Safety 

Dear Chair and Members of Toronto and East York Community Council, 

I am writing to you today regarding the crosswalk at Queen St E and Carroll St. The proximity of 
this crosswalk to the DVP and the current influx of new residents due to the completion of 
Riverside Square is the perfect opportunity to create a safer condition along this stretch. Over 
the past seven years there have been four major accidents at this crosswalk, three of which 
were pedestrians who were hit at the crosswalk.  

In 2015, with the approval of the Riverside Square Development (2015.TE12.7), this Community 
Council already contemplated potentially installing a light in this area and required the 
developer to set aside money against this possibility. I am asking for your support to formally 
begin looking at making this intersection safer.   

Recommendation: 

1. Toronto and East York Community Council direct the General Manager of Transportation
Services review the Crosswalk at Queen St E and Carroll St along with the intersections of
Queen St E and East Don Roadway, Davies Ave, and Munro St, and report back with
recommendations on how best to protect pedestrians and support safe traffic movement in Q1
of 2022.

Sincerely, 

Paula Fletcher 
City Councillor 
Ward 14, Toronto-Danforth 


